SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Tuesday 18th April, 2006

Question No. 3
Question:
Councillor M. Corr

“To ask the manager when will the refurbishment of St Aidan’s halting site and the landscaping works outside it on Brookfield Road be completed and will he make a statement on the matter?"
Reply:

The five group houses at St. Aidan’s Close are substantially complete apart from connection works which the ESB must do before the residents can move into the houses. The palisade fencing currently surrounding the houses will be removed when the families move in.

The existing residential caravan site was substantially upgraded a number of years ago including the upgrading of the community facilities on site and the provision of an indoor area for games such as handball and boxing. It was agreed however that the area fronting the site would be improved in conjunction with the completion of the new Group Housing Scheme. The area to the west of the site entrance has been upgraded to include a newly planted landscaped area in order to integrate the new Group Housing with the existing development and the existing caretaker’s house. 
The carrying out of further upgrading / refurbishment works to the area to the east of existing residential caravan park has been deferred for a short period pending a review of the use of the existing community and sports facilities on site being carried out in conjunction with the Tallaght Travellers Services – St Aidans Traveller Centre Tallaght. Following a recent meeting with the Project Team, certain further additional information has been requested. On receipt of their reply a final decision on the matter will be made. The members of the Area Committee will be kept informed of progress.
